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SMC Homecoming
Attracts Over 150

Besides former students, faculty mem-
bers, and administrative officers of SMC.
the following graduates were in attend-

ance at Homecoming:

1966

Christine English Bartram. Jerry E.

Bartram, Benton Basham, Willard J.

Clapp, Patricio Cobos, Shirley Bremson
Crowson, Marchie Edgmon, John D.

Goodbrad, Minon Hamm, Jerry Hoyle.

Gladys Lawless, Marshall Mitchell,

Bonnie Schwerin, Kenneth E. Spears.

Ann Jensen Swayze.

1965

Carolyn McCoun Cherry, Glenn Clark.

Bert Coolidge, Doris Crandell, Douglas E.

Day, Becky Skender Dixon, Glenda
Jansen, Irma Smith Masters, David
Moulton, Frances Hartwell Bobertson,

Linda L. Bobison, Sharon Linsley

Stephens.

1964

Frank Y. Gamble, Barbara Hoar,

Myrlene Liles Lewis, Janelle Walker
Moulton. Pat Bamsey Tygret.

1963

Dolores Mathe DeLong, May Sue
Pierson.

1962

Thomas L. Caudill, Robert D. Channell,

Bruce Freeman, W. Benny Moore.

Gordon Pendergrass, Helen Braat Sauls.

1961

John E. Baker, Sara J. Brown. Ann
Clark, Ben E. Crawford, Jolena Taylor

King, Joy Tanner McElroy, Martha
Silver.

I960

Dr. Roger S. King, Carolyn V. Luce,

J. C. (Buddy) McElroy, Charles E.

Myers, H. Lane Schmidt, Winford N.

Tate, Jerry Vanerwegen.

1959
Eugene Burke, Orley Johnson, Norman

Peek.

(Continued in next edition)

Elder Don Holland, '56, was the I 1:00

left to right are: Elder Roy B. Thurmon, pa

Rees, SMC's president; William Hulsey, '55;

MISSIONARIES

(Continued from page 1)

Barbara Holland, '62, returning after

furlough. Church school teacher in

Tokyo, Japan.

Elder Howard E. McClure. '27, re-

turning to Singapore after furlough.

Sabbath School Secretary, Far Eastern

Division.

Lamar and Felicia LaVere Phillips,

'63 and '65, to Costa Rica for language

study and then to be principal of the

Panama Secondary School.

Dr. Paul M. and Ruth Ruetter Wat-

son, '50 and '45, physician and medical

director of the Bhuket Mission Hos-

pital, Bhuket, Thailand.

WELCOME

ALUMNI

A temporary welcome sign was erected on the site of the new entrance sign,

presently under construction. The new sign is a gift of the Alumni Association.

o'clock speaker on Sabbath. Others seated

stor of the Collegedale church; Dr. C. N.

and outgoing treasurer, Larry McClure, '57.

Elder John F. and Patricia Thames

Harris, '55 and '53, pastor-evangelist,

returning after furlough, to Bhuket,

Thailand.

Harold S. and Marjorie Connell

Johnson, '53 and '58, returning to

Beirut, Lebanon. Teacher in school for

overseas children.

Elder Phaize ]. and Dorothy Graves

Salhany, '50 and '49, returning after

furlough. Departmental secretary of

Southeast Africa Union.
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Michigan Organizes Chapter
Members Elect

Phillips President;

Others Named
With sounds of "Howdy Y'all"

former faculty members, students, and

graduates of Southern Missionary Col-

lege gathered on the campus of An-

drews University for the first alumni

gathering in Michigan and the sur-

rounding states.

Under the leadership of Elder Jamile

Jacobs, a graduate of the class of 1951

who is on leave from Pakistan, and

former members of the class of 1946, a

potluck supper was planned. William

H. Taylor was with the alumni to show

pictures of SMC and to help out in the

formation of an alumni chapter in Ber-

rien Springs and vicinity.

One hundred and fifty persons

showed up to share old times and to

renew old friendships. Everyone was

given the opportunity to introduce him-

self and to tell what class he graduated

from and what he is presently doing.

Among some of the former SMCites

were members of Southern Junior Col-

lege and one from the first graduating

class of Southern Missionary College.

After the showing of pictures, of-

ficers for this chapter were elected.

Dr. Harold Phillips, class of 1951

who is now teaching at Andrews, was

elected president. Elder E. C. Banks, a

graduate of SJC who is now teaching

in the seminary, was elected vice-presi-

dent. For secretary-treasurer Phillip

Wilson, class of 1966 and who is now
in the Seminary, was elected. Bill

Wood, class of 1966 and who is in the

graduate school, was chosen publicity

secretary.

After the election of officers Dr.

Banks had a short worship talk. With
sounds of "Collegedale forever, Col-

legedale, we're true to you," the first

alumni gathering closed. The new

(Continued on page 6)

Bill Wood, Elder E. C. Banks, Dr. Harold Phillips, and Phil Wilson pose for pictures as

officers of the Great Lakes Chapter.

Dr. Carl Jansen, '58

Receives Award
Columbia, Mo.—Dr. Carl Jansen, a

resident physician in the department of

radiology at the University of Missouri

here, has been awarded a $14,000

James Picker Foundation advanced fel-

lowship in academic radiology for his

research studies in nuclear medicine.

Dr. Jansen is studying the applica-

tion of neutron activation analysis in

clinical medicine.

Upon completion of his three-year

residency in radiology at the University

Medical Center in June, Dr. Jansen

will devote half-time to this research.

He received a BA. degree in physics

at Southern Missionary College, Col-

legedale, Tenn., and later spent a year

in graduate study at Vanderbilt Uni-

versity under an Atomic Energy Com-

mission health-physics fellowship. In

1963 he received his M.D. degree from

Loma Linda University near San Berna-

dino, Calif.

Lt. McCutchen, '66

Joins Air University

To Teach Officers
Wichita Falls, Tex. — Second

Lieutenant Charles A. McCutchen, son

of Mr. and Mrs. William McCutchen

of 1600 Cedar St., Hattiesburg, Miss.,

has been graduated at Sheppard AFB,

Tex., from the orientation course for

U. S. Air Force nurses.

Lieutenant McCutchen, who studied

specialized aerospace medical subjects

and hospital administration, is being

assigned to Maxwell AFB, Ala. He

will join the Air University which con-

ducts officer military education pro-

grams and provides more than 100

military correspondence courses for

365,000 students.

The lieutenant, a graduate of High-

land Academy, Portland, Tenn., re-

ceived a B.S. degree in nursing in 1966

from Southern Missionary College, Col-

legedale, Tenn.
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Those Who Walked These Halls
The alumni editors are very anxious

to get news of you and your family.

This column is one of the best read that

appears in the Alumni Bulletin

every issue, and we know that you are

glad to read about your fellow class-

mates from years gone by. So send us

news about yourself, where you are,

what you are doing, how your family

has grown, and any other pertinent

items that we can use. Thanks for

letting us know about you.

1928

Nellie Ferree, Elementary Supervisor

of the Far Eastern Division, Depart-

ment of Education has been conducting

teachers' institutes in the East Indonesia

Union.

1937

Thelma Thomson Hartwell and

husband, Dr. D. C. Hartwell still live

in Avon Park, Florida. Their oldest

daughter is a graduate nurse and mar-

ried. The second one has just com-

pleted her sophomore year at SMC,

and their son is still at home. They

have an orchid collection of over

500 specimens. One recently took first

place at the county orchid show.

Mazie A. Herin, Associate Secretary

of the Medical Department of the Gen-

eral Conference was in Mayaguez,

Puerto Rico, helping the director

of the school of nursing get ready for

government officials to inspect the

school for accreditation. Also she

visited the Montemorelos, Mex-

ico school of nursing. She is the new

owner of a piece of land near Fletcher,

N. C, where she plans to retire in the

distant future.

1941

Elsie Landon Buck recently received

her Master of Music Education degree

from Andrews University. She is cur-

rently employed as music teacher in the

St. Joseph, Michigan, public schools.

1943

Jean Rebok Heinrich, with her hus-

band and three children live in Sunny-

vale, California. They have an eighty-

bed convalescent hospital that keeps

them very busy. Their oldest child,

Denny is in the fifth grade, Debbie is

a first grader, and Dave a pre-schooler.

The childrens' grandfather, Elder D. E.

Rebok lives close by. Elder Rebok

was president of SMC 1942-43, and

acting dean of SMC 1955-56. He is

in his sixth year of teaching in a col-

lege preparatory school for boys, after

retiring from denominational work.

1944

Charles and Betty Brooke Koudele

and daughters, Kathy, 10 and Janie, 7

have moved into a new home

with eight acres of land. Charles is a

practicing physician in Dowagiac,

Michigan, and Betty works a little as

supervisory teacher at Andrews Uni-

versity. She writes, "We all keep busy

with church work. Plan to move into

a new church building this spring."

1950

For the R. C. Mizelles, the year 1966

was not one they would care to repeat.

R. C. had an emergency appendectomy,

Helen had surgery twice, and Dianne

had a car accident. They are all fine

again now and have moved into a new

home in Cleveland, Tenn. Their oldest

daughter graduates from SMC this

summer.

1951

P. William Dysinger, M.D., attended

the first meeting of the Public Health

Association of Seventh-day Adventists

in San Francisco in October. Bill was

the chairman of the planning commit-

tee for the newly formed organization.

Leaving this meeting he flew to Puerto

Rico to attend a meeting of the Ameri-

can Society of Tropical Medicine. Bill

is assistant professor of public health

at Loma Linda University.

Challis Jennings Woolsey, wife of

Raymond H. Woolsey, '51, editor of

the Philippine Publishing House, was

selected as one of the outstanding

young women of America for 1965.

This is recognition of her "outstanding

ability, accomplishments and service to

her community, country and profes-

sion." Her success story appears in

the 1965 edition of "Outstanding

Young Women of America." She has

a B.S. degree in nursing from CUC.
The Jamile Jacobs family have been

at Andrews University while Jamile

worked on a Masters in Religious Edu-

cation. They plan to return to Pakistan

this summer. On their way home

last year they visited Bethlehem and

other places in the Holy Land.

1952

Elder and Mrs. Andres H. Riffel are

living in Coral Gables, Florida. Elder

Riffel is Secretary of the Department

of Lay Activities in the Inter-American

Division, with headquarters in Miami.

Before they have worked eight years in

Cuba, after that Elder Riffel was presi-

dent of the Puerto Rico Conference

and recently president of the Colombia-

Venezuela Union.

1954

Elder Joe Reams writes from New
Orleans:

"We have enjoyed receiving the

Alumni Bulletin in the past, but

we seem to have lost contact with you

for the past few months. We have

been in New Orleans almost 2y2 years

now and enjoy this interesting city

very much. I am the pastor of the

Franklin Avenue church here.

"Our son, David, is married now
and is living in Bowling Green, Ky.,

where he is taking his nurses training

as a prerequisite to anesthesia which

he plans to take at Madison next year.

Our daughter, June, is a junior at Bass

Memorial Academy."

Larry Hawkins, M.D., is at White

Memorial Center in his second year as

a general surgery resident. He is mar-

ried and has a son two years old.

The following is an excerpt from a

Christmas letter from Clifford and

Betty Ludington, '41 and '54, in Bang-

hazi, Libya: "Craig and Shelly are

fascinated as well as we are by desert

excursions and last February, a caravan

of three VWs and two USA military

vehicles made a trip down into the

Sahara—a trip that will never be erased

from our memories. How can one

forget a camel caravan going along be-

side the sand sea of huge dunes, color-

ful outfits on the camel drivers in con-

trast to the beige of the dunes and the

beautiful sky! How can one forget a

village school held under colorful tents

and the many students who looked

upon us as being far more curious than

we thought they were! How can we

forget the village "doctor" with his

charms around his neck, his black veil

across his face, inspecting Clif's stetho-

scope as he tried to listen to his friends'

hearts with this new magic! How can

one forget the ancient wells operated

by a camel, with the children doing the

wash in the irrigation ditch."

The Ludingtons expect to be moved

into their new hospital building by

June.

1955

Delvin E. Littell, M.D., still in the

army is stationed at Fort Rucker, Ala-

bama. Their home address is Bascom,

Florida.
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Florida, one granddaughter, one sister

and two brothers.

Leslie Albert Butterfield, '28 died in

Anchorage, Kentucky, of a heart attack.

He had been head of the Anchorage
Hospital since 1945 and before that

had been administrator of the Pewee
Valley Hospital for two years. He was

j

a former president of the Kentucky As-

;
sociation of Nursing Homes. He was

i

earlier a minister and held pastorates in

; Jackson and Vicksburg, Mississippi,

I

and in Memphis, Tennessee.

Survivors include his widow, Edith

Deer Butterfield, three sons: Arthur E.

Butterfield, '54, M.D., Lexington, Ken-
tucky; W. Joseph Butterfield, '56, a

C.P.A. of Woodbury, Tennessee;

Charles Butterfield of Lexington, Ken-
tucky; and six grandchildren.

Earline Foshee Massaia, '30, born

Sept. 27, 1909 and died Oct. 21, 1966
in Phoenix, Arizona. She was an os-

teopathic physician and practiced in

Lakeland, Florida, from 1936-52. She
lived in Phoenix since 1952.

Survivors are: her husband, Dr.
J.

P.

Massaia; her mother, Mrs.
J.
W. Foshee

of Arcadia, Florida; two brothers and
two sisters, one of whom is Mrs. Gladys

Walker of Avon Park, Florida.

BIRTHS
Melanie Dawn, born Dec. 9 to Rob-

ert F. and Linda Pumphrey, both of

65, in the Sequatchie County Hospital,

Dunlap, Tennessee.

Gregory Douglas, born to LaDon
and Mary Ann Hoehn Homer, '57 and
!'56, in Little Rock, Arkansas, Feb. 6,

1967.

Mary Colleen, born Dec. 19 to Ed-

ward and Amy Bushnell McCants, '60,

n Asheville, North Carolina.

Herbert Louis, Jr., born January 2,

11967, to Herbert Louis, Sr., 66 and

Sylvia Fowler Marchant, '63, in Chat-

anooga, Tennessee.

WEDDINGS
Glenda Starkey and Gerald Salsberry,

December 23, in England. Gerald is

\irman First Class, stationed in Eng-
and.

Lovenia L. Mitchell and Gene Greer,

n the new Laurel Seventh-day Ad-
'entist Church of Morganton, North
Carolina. They are both teaching in

jrand Rapids, Michigan.

|

Janet Ruth Beckner, '61 and Paul

Jrock, February 16, at the Wee Kirk

3 the Heather in Glendale, California.

Margaret E. Burkhalter, '63 and An-

Elder K. A. Wright, president of SMC
head of the theology department at Beth<
children.

drew Kincaid Riley, Jr., Dec. 27, in

the Central Seventh-day Adventist

Church in Orlando, Florida.

Darken Ann Davis, 64 and Robert

Gordon Sanford, Dec. 29, at the Sani-

tarium Seventh-day Adventist Church
in Orlando, Florida.

Patricia Anne Mathers, '62 and
Thomas Eugene Orange, in June. Pat

has been working as medical secretary

at the Washington Sanitarium and Hos-
pital. Thomas is audit-engineer for

Hawkeye-Security Insurance Company
in Takoma Park.

JoAnn Schuler, '66 and Dr. Fred

Hoffer, in Redlands, California, August

6, 1966. JoAnn is a freshman in Loma
Linda University School of Medicine,

and her husband is studying ortho-

dontia in the Graduate School of Den-

tistry at L.L.U.

Linda Isabella Paternostro, '62 and

John A. Terranova, in New Orleans,

Louisiana, in April.

Local Chapter
Has Supper, Film
The Collegedale Chapter of the

Alumni Association met recently in the

Green Room of the cafeteria. A de-

licious supper was served, consisting of

hoagies, potato salad, cherry cheese pie

and punch. Ruth Higgins was chair-

man of the food committee, and those

serving with her were Elmyra Stover,

Josie Bowen, and Hannah Battle.

Following the meal there were

games in the gym. The evening ended
with a film by Dr. Booth of Walla
Walla on the canyons of Utah in

1943-55. Mrs. K. A. Wright, their son, Burton,
I College in South Africa, his wife and four

The family of our former president,

Elder K. A. Wright is quite widely
scattered. The Wrights live in Mait-

land, Florida. Their daughter, June
Frame, '44 lives in Santurce, Puerto

Rico, where her husband is a lawyer;

Burton, '51 is head of the theology

department at Bethel College in South
Africa; (He has just returned to Africa

after a furlough in the States.) Walter,
'54 is the pastor of the Calgary, Al-

berta, church; Kenneth is manager of

the credit union in Glendale, Califor-

nia.

which Don Crook, Benny Moore, Ken-
neth Straw and Dick Wilson partici-

pated with their Yamaha Trail Cycles.

It was voted to meet for fellowship

and recreation once each month.

Those present were: Roy and Han-
nah Battle, '53, Douglas and Nell

Bennett, '51, Buddy Blair, '53, Dewitt

and Josie Bowen, '49, Eugene and
Mary Sue Burke, '59 and '58, Chalmer
Chastain, '44, Jerome and Ann Clark,

'61, Doris Crandell, '65, Don and
Sylvia Crook, '53, Dolores and Vernon
DeLong, '63, Marchie Edgmon, '66,

Dolly Fillman, '53, Elva Gardner,

Floyd and Betty Greenleaf, '55, Wil-
fred and Mary Henderson, '54, Ruth
Higgins, '53, Bill Hulsey, '55, Lilah

and Herbert Lilley, '53, Max and Jean
Longley, '56, Charles and Sara Martin,
'64 and '64, Ellsworth and Sharon Mc-
Kee, '54, O. D. and Ruth McKee, "28,

Virginia Patrick, '42, Elmyra and Ray-

mond Stover, '51, Jerry and Sandra
Vanerwegen, '60, Mabel Wood, '20,

and C. A. and Cora Woolsey, '23 and
'23.



Alumni Bulletin

Bill Tate and family live on their

farm in Collegedale. Bill works at the

county hospital in Dalton, Georgia, for

Dr. Brooke Summerour, an anesthesi-

ologist and two nurse anesthetists. Bill

and his family had a very enjoyable

Christmas by sharing theirs with two

poor families in Ringgold, Georgia.

Marie Powell lives in Redlands, Cali-

fornia, and works as office nurse in

Loma Linda.

1961

Ronald Mitchell and Charles Wat-

kins were roommates during basic

training at Fort Sam Houston. Mitch

is now in Viet Nam. He says mail is

a premium. His address is: 1st Lt.

Ronald E. Mitchell MN 5330674, 93rd

Evacuation Hospital, APO 96491 San

Francisco, California.

Donald Hall has accepted a call to

Walla Walla College physics depart-

ment.

1962

James Culpepper, '62, was appointed

in February as patients' business man-

ager at Porter Memorial Hospital. The

Culpeppers have two children, Lori and

Greg. They are active members of the

Denver South Church where he is head

deacon.

Glenn A. Fuller and wife and their

four-year old daughter, Kimberly, re-

side in Knoxville, Tennessee, where

Glenn is a Group Supervisor in the

Audit Division of the Internal Revenue

Service.

Donna Dunham Crandell has been

accepted for next year by the University

of Tennessee Medical School at Mem-
phis to do a residency in radiology.

Merwyn plans to intern in Memphis

next year.

The John Siemens write glowing re-

ports of life in California. John tells

about collecting shells and other sea

life for study and never tiring of it.

1963

Richard A. and Lynn Price Martin,

'61 live in Bellflower, California. This

is Richard's second year teaching the

8th grade at the Bellflower Seventh-day

Adventist School. Before moving to

California, Richard taught in the Flor-

ida Conference. Lynn is not working

as a secretary but has plenty of work

keeping up with Kevin Lamont, born

July 16.

Ronald Numbers and wife, Diane

are at the University of California in

Berkeley. Ronnie has passed both

language exams and is scheduled to

take his comprehensives this summer.

His dissertation is yet to be done.

Damaris Crittenden Robinson is sec-

retary for the assistant administrator of

Hinsdale Sanitarium.

Brenda Botts Riley received a Mas-

ter of Science degree from Ohio State

University, December 20.

Gerald and Sandra Collier Kovalski

and their two children left Madison,

Florida, in February for Iran. He is

to be a pastor-evangelist in Iran.

Lamar and Felicia LeVere Phillips,

'63 and '65 are in La Conception, Pan-

ama. Lamar is the new principal of

the Instituto Adventista Panameno.

The school has an enrollment of 120

with just under 50 of those boarding

students. They are planning to move

the school to a new location in the

country. They write: "How happy and

busy we are. How we need the prayers

of each of you as we face the biggest

challenge of our lives."

Jon E. Williams teaches history in

high school in Indianapolis, Indiana.

His wife works in the office for R.C.A.

They have a new adopted daughter,

Whitney Michelle, born Jan. 30.

1964

Barbara L. Hoar is teaching in

the overseas' elementary school in

Bangkok, Thailand. She taught 9th

and 10th grades in Mobile, Alabama,

until the beginning of the second se-

mester. Last summer she started work

on her masters degree requirements at

Andrews University and visited her

parents a number of weekends in

Oshawa, Canada.

David E. Mullinax is serving a two-

year hitch with Uncle Sam and is sta-

tioned at Fort Sam Houston, Texas.

His wife, the former Gayly Killion is

staying in their apartment in Takoma
Park and working as a medical secre-

tary at Washington Sanitarium.

1965

Jerry and Elizabeth Travis Albritton

write: "We do love Campion and the

beautiful scenery here." They are at

Campion Academy in Colorado.

J.
Donald Dixon, former editor ot

the Census of the Florida Sanitarium

and Hospital is stationed in Texas as a

second lieutenant in the U.S. Air Force.

He is a medical administrative officer.

His wife, the former Arlyss Larson

was an R.N. at the Florida Sanitarium.

This is Edgel Phillips' second year

as dean of boys at Broadview Academy.

The Phillips have one daughter, Krista

Lee.

Jerry Evans, working on his masters

in Physics at Auburn University, ex-

pects to be finished in June or the end

of the summer.

Robert Murphy and his wife, Anne
Denslow Murphy, are at Nashville,

where Bob is assistant book editor at

the Southern Publishing Association.

Anne is doing staff nursing at Madison

Hospital.

1966

Billy Griffith is an officer candidate

in the U.S. Marines. His present ad-

dress is: Candidate Wilber Griffith

2273282, A Co., 1st Pit. OCS, Marine

CS, Quantico, Virginia 22134.

Marc D. Cools and wife sailed on

the S.S. Rotterdam from New York,

Oct. 17, returning first to Belgium, his

homeland, and later going to Cam-

eroun. Marc is to take up mission

work in the Equatorial African Union

Mission.

Patricia McCollum Elliott is nursing

in the Baptist Hospital in Columbia,

South Carolina, where Norman is sta-

tioned in the army.

DEATHS
Harold Amadeus Miller was born

Nov. 14, 1891, in Tonawanda, New
York, and died Dec. 6, 1966, in Or-

lando, Florida. He was brought up in

a musical atmosphere, his father being

a music teacher. The family moved to

Syracuse, New York, when he was in

his teens. He was sent to South Lan-

caster Academy where he was baptized.

Prof. Miller held a B.Music degree

from Otterbein College in Ohio and a

M. Music degree from Eastman School

of Music of Rochester University in

New York. He also attended Prince-

ton University's Westminster Choir

School.

His first teaching position was in

Mt. Vernon Academy where he re-

mained for fourteen years. Later he

taught at Washington Missionary Col-

lege, Union College, and Pacific Union

College. After thirty-seven years of

service he retired at Southern Mission-

ary College where the Fine Arts Build-

ing is named for him.

In addition to his busy schedule as

teacher of piano, voice, theory, and

director of choral organizations, he

produced scores of sacred compositions.

Ten of his hymns are in the Church

Hymnal.

He leaves to mourn, his wife, one

son, Dr. Harold Miller of Orlando,
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1956

George Gager, '56, is presently liv-

ing in Chunky, Mississippi. He is

an associate publishing secretary of the

Alabama-Mississippi Conference.

C. Cecil Abernathy is Director of

Guidance at Lynwood Seventh-day Ad-

ventist Union School. He writes that

they enjoy California very much, es-

pecially when there is no smog.

James C. Lynn is teaching science

and math at Forest Lake Academy. The
Lynns have three children.

1957

Frank and Helen Hoover Burtnett

now live in Greeneville, Tennessee,

where Frank is credit manager of the

Takoma Hospital.

LaDon W. Homer, M.D., is in his

second year of a pathology residency

at the Veterans Administration Hos-

pital in Little Rock, Arkansas.

Chester and Mary Jean Damron, '57

and '53 and Donnie and Debbie have

spent their furlough at Andrews Uni-

versity. Chester is enjoying his

new job in the Bible Department of

our new Mount Klabat College, Djalan

Komo 72, Menado, North Celebes, In-

donesia. Chet writes: "The North

Celebes, the area to which we are go-

ing, is a group of islands. Inter-island

transportation is most uncertain and ir-

regular. . . The seminary extension

school of 1965 lasted six weeks but it

took over five months for our national

workers to travel to, attend, and return

to their fields of labor. . . We now
feel that a mission boat would solve the

problem. We find that a boat can be

built and equipped for as low as

$10,000. A similar boat in the USA
would cost up to $60,000." The Dam-
rons arrived in their new field around

the first of March.

1958

Paul L. Allen, M.D., is a physician

in Seattle, Washington. He and Anna
Jean have two children, Lisa and

David.

Vinson Bushnell passed his orals at

Harvard University, Dec. 2. Now all

he has left before receiving his doctor-

ate in music is a dissertation. No de-

fense of the dissertation is required.

He is presently on leave from Walla

Walla College. Since graduating from

SMC, Vinson has married, has three

children, received an M.A. from the

University of Rochester (Eastman

School of Music) and taught several

years at Southwestern Union College,

Keene. Texas.

Ronald A. Haupt, M.D., and F. L.

Pichler, M.D., of Jacksonville, Florida,

recently dedicated their new office to

the service of God in bringing medical

help to those in need. It was a quiet

simple service with only a few special

guests present. After the dedicatory

prayer the doctors conducted a short

tour through the new facility.

Irene Cross Kuist and husband,

Bruce are the music department of the

Far Eastern Academy in Singapore,

Malaysia. The Division bought 5 new
pianos for the department and re-

modeled 5 studios, some for practice.

Irene also writes they have a Hammond
organ in their chapel. Irene and Bruce

have one daughter.

Robert G. Pierson was a recent visi-

tor on campus and gave the mission

talk at Sabbath School. He has taught

for the last four and a half years at

Solusi College in Africa. Bob is now
doing graduate work in Education at

Andrews University.

1959

Kenneth and Ann Cunningham
Burke, '60 with their two children,

Jerry and Sabrina are living in Good-

lettsville, Tennessee, this year while

Kenny works on his doctorate at Van-

derbilt University. Ann writes: "We
live in the country and Kenny travels

back and forth to the University. He's

a real farmer at heart. I'll become one

perhaps."

Richard C. Kenfield, M.D., who was

practicing medicine in California is

now in the army and was sent to Viet

Nam in January.

Donald A. and Janice Black Short,

'61 and their three-year-old daughter,

Susan are stationed in Rwanda, Africa.

Their field is the largest in membership

and the smallest in area of our world

mission fields. Don is president of the

field and has to be away from home
much of the time. They have to grow

all their vegetables of which there

seems to be an abundance. They have

problems with termites eating their

houses. Don uses the Swahili and

Runyarwanda languages. The Shorts

expect to return on furlough this

spring, and plan to be in Stone Moun-
tain, Georgia, in June and spend a

month with Janice's mother.

I960

Donald and Diane Crane are in

Managua, Nicaragua. Donald is Edu-

cational, Home Missionary, Radio-TV,

S.S., and Religious Liberty Secretary

for the Nicaragua Mission.

Richard Larsen, M.D., is doing his

second year residency in internal medi-

cine at Loma Linda. He and his wife

have a daughter Karen Elizabeth, born

Nov. 2, 1965.

Thanks to someone for putting on

the Alumni desk a copy of the Christ-

mas Edition of the class letter of the

nursing students of the class of I960.

From this the following was gleaned:

Mary Lou Lundquist Evers, husband

Charles, and son flew to Chicago to

pick up and drive home a 1934 Rolls

Royce. To quote Mar)' Lou, "The

first fifteen years the car was owned
by a brewery—not a duke or a prince

!

So we seem to be going from bad to

worse—the first Rolls we bought had

been owned by a funeral home."

Helen Elliott Krall, her husband,

and their three children are at Kings-

way College in Oshawa, Ontario,

where Jack is teaching. They spent

last summer there and found there

were a few days that one would wish

for a "swimming hole" to cool off.

Barbara Beavers is in charge of fe-

male medical and pediatrics at MacDill

Air Force Base Hospital in Florida.

She is taking flying lessons and learning

to play a guitar.

Kenneth M. Lake and family live in

Longmont, Colorado. Ken is an anes-

thetist for the clinic in Longmont and

Del is receptionist for an S.D.A. chiro-

practor.

Phyllis Finney Bame and her hus-

band Don live in Orlando. They have

two children, Cynthia Anne, less than

a year old, and Mark, going on three.

Carol and George Pickle, '63 and

two pre-school age sons live in Long
Beach, California. Carol works four

eight-hour shifts at the hospital and

George is principal of the S.D.A. ele-

mentary school and also teaches grades

7 and 8. Last summer they spent in

Orlando while George continued work

on his masters degree.

Fred and Phyllis Moore Dickerhof

are the parents of Michelle, 5 years old,

and Michael, age 4. Phyllis is still

working part time at the Florida Sani-

tarium.

Ruth Tyler Haas, Bob and Robbie

moved to a new home in a subdivision

on the edge of Lansing, Michigan.

She writes, "We are tucked back off

the street so that we don't see or hear

much traffic, but are close enough to

the stores so that we can walk when we
are snowed in." Ruth nurses four days

a week in a 20-bed men's unit.
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Great Lakes Chapter
(Continued from page 1)

officers hope for an active alumni chap-

ter.

Members attending the organiza-

tional meeting of SMC chapter at An-

drews University are as follows:

Austin, Emily Grenton

Banks, E. C, 31, also faculty

Campbell, Ruby Teachey, '52

Caviness, Larry L., '65

Caviness, Linda Bryant

Christensen, Otto H., faculty SMC
Clark, Micheal, '66

Clark, Daisy Welsh, '66

Coolidge, Herbert E., '65

Coolidge, William L., '64

Cress, Dorothy Hannum
Cruise, Bob
Davis, R. Dean, '55

English, Elaine, '66

Erickson, Charlotte Ballard

Erickson, Lloyd, '66

Eskridge, Floyd

Garner, Kenneth, '66

Greer, Lovenia Mitchell, '64

Hammill, Richard, Dean of SMC
Herdman, Eva Lynne

Howard, Mabel, '55

Jacobs, Jamile, '51

Koch, Dr. Gunter W., '45

Lang, Violet Stewart

Larmer, David L

Livengood, Archer D., Jr.

Lowman, Marvin G., '66

McClure, Evelyn Hustable

McNutt, Wayne, '65

Mottschiedler, Edward, '63

Phillips, Betty Cummings, '50

Phillips, Harold R., '50

Pierson, Phyllis Short

Pierson, R. G., '58

Reyna, Wilfred, '60

Schmidt, John, Jr.

Slater, Dana Dale

Swafford, Betty Bishop, '65

Swafford, William, '65

Tiffany, Constance Rimmer
Tol, William, '51

Tyler, Esther, '60

Ward, Rex M„ '66

Wendell, Pat

Whitsett, Angela

Whitsett, Kingsley, '65

Whitsett, Nancy Wendell, '65

Whitsett, Thomas G., '66

Wilson, Judy Rene Woodruff, '66

Wilson, Phillip W., '66

Wittschiebe, C. E., faculty SMC

Personnel moves into new Administration Building.

SMC, Now 75 Years Old,
Elects Three New Officers

Southern Missionary College, as

such, is not 75 years old, but starting

February 20, 1892, it began operation

as an institution at Graysville, Tennes-

see. It is now in its 75 th year as an

institution and its 50th year as a liberal

arts college, either two or four years.

To celebrate this important occasion,

we feel that it would be most appropri-

ate to have quite a few activities

planned for the entire year. An hon-

orary committee has been appointed to

give suggestions on what ceremonies

to have, what to do, whom to honor,

etc.

The first event honored the pioneers

at Graysville, who started the Grays-

ville School. Dr. K. M. Kennedy,

head of SMCs education department,

was the speaker. Dr. Dewitt Bowen,

SMC Alumni Association president,

presented a plaque to the church com-

memorating the site of the founding.

There will be a working committee

on campus to carry out these sugges-

tions. The honorary committee con-

sists of: Dr. Lynn H. Wood, co-chair-

man; Elder K. A. Wright, co-chairman;

Elder Robert H. Pierson, Dean Walter

B. Clark, Elder Ralph S. Watts.

My Gift to SMC Alumni Association During 1967
(Please check appropriate box) Amount S

Sign Project Other (Specify)

Worthy Student Fund The above amount is cash or check [

General Fund fj The above amount is a pledge
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Homecoming Plans Develop
The Difference

At SMC
Dr. Wilbert M. Schneider, President

Southern Missionary College

Education without relevance and sig-

nificance is virtually meaningless. Al-

though defined by Ellen G. White as

the harmonious development of hand,

heart and mind, little thought is some-

times given to its full meaning, and the

expression may, therefore, become a

cliche as used to define Adventist Edu-

cation. At Southern Missionary College

"the difference" must continue to pre-

vail if graduates are to develop a

wholesome philosophy resulting in sig-

nificant future service.

Secular education in general is pre-

paring the student for a passport to an

urban society but leaving untouched

the question as to what kind of an in-

dividual the graduate ought to be. Pro-

viding for one's temporal needs must

be considered a secondary motive in

Adventist education. By our modern

standards of education, Jesus would

probably be unable to qualify for a

high school diploma. Yet, it is a fact

that no other man has ever had such

peace or joy within himself nor such

mastery over the problems of life. In

contemplating the life of Christ, we are

(Continued on page 4)

Miss Wood

President Schneider

Miss Mabel Wood
Appointed Editor

Miss
J.

Mabel Wood, associate pro-

fessor of music emeritus, has been ap-

pointed editor of the SMC Alumni

Bulletin, accord-

ing to Dr. Wil-

bert M. Schneider,

SMCs president.

Miss Wood,
who holds a B A
degree from Un-

ion College, Lin-

coln, Nebr., and

the M.A. degree from the University

of Nebraska, retired on June 1, from

her full-time music-teaching career.

She has been working part time in the

college relations office, which directs

the affairs of the Alumni Association,

for the past year. Previously, she has

served several times as an Alumni offi-

cer.

Her duties will include correspond-

ence with the alumni about news for

the Bulletin, editing the Bulletin, and

keeping the addresses up-to-date. Any

correspondence about these items

should be addressed to her.

Miss Wood is a graduate of Southern

Junior College and has spent 40 years

in denominational service, mainly in the

field of music. Eighteen of her 40

years were at SMC. She has also taught

at Southwestern Junior College and Un-

ion College.

Dr. Schneider said that "we welcome

Miss Wood to this new duty on our

staff, and we are happy that she can

serve in this capacity."

WASHINGTON CHAPTER
The Washington, D.C., Chapter of

SMCs Alumni Association met recent-

ly for a pot-luck supper followed by a

business meeting. Recent slides show-

ing the campus, its new buildings, and

the buildings presently under construc-

tion, were shown.

(Continued on page 5)

By Dr. Dewitt Bowen, '49, President

SMC Alumni Association

Every member of the SMC Alumni

Association is cordially invited to at-

tend the Annual Homecoming that

will be held on the Southern Mission-

ary College campus the weekend of

October 20 and 21. This Homecoming

will celebrate SMCs 7sth year as an

institution.

Highlights of the program will be

outstanding speakers from among

denominational workers for the Fri-

day night and Sabbath meetings and

the Voice of Prophecy quartet for spe-

cial music on Friday night and at the

Sabbath church services. They will

also give a concert on Sabbath after-

noon.

The college is planning to have a

Lyceum program on "Trekking the

Tibetan Border" on Saturday night.

Alumni will be guests of the college

for this event.

Of course, the annual business meet-

ing will be held immediately following

the supper on Saturday night at which

time the members will be college

guests. For those of you who may

have to bring your children on this

trip, the Alumni Association will have

a group to supervise them for supper

and pictures during the Alumni supper

and business meeting.

As you probably know, Southern

Missionary College has finished its

new administration building, and you

will want to see it. It will be included

on a tour of the campus on Sunday

morning, conducted by Charles Flem-

ing, Jr., SMC business manager.

You will notice a ballot on the back

page of the Bulletin this time, and

we would appreciate your filling it out

and mailing it soon. We need your

ballots so that we can get a full repre-

sentation of your wishes for these of-

ficers.

You'all come, and let's have a good

time!
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